
 

 

Premium assistance credits for purchasing health insurance in the 

2010 health reform legislation 

Dear Client, 

The centerpiece of the recently enacted health care overhaul legislation is its provision of tax credits to low 

and middle income individuals and families for the purchase of health insurance. I'm writing to give you an 

overview of how the new tax credits will work. 

For tax years ending after 2013, the new law creates a refundable tax credit (the "premium assistance 

credit") for eligible individuals and families who purchase health insurance through an Exchange. The 

premium assistance credit, which is refundable and payable in advance directly to the insurer, subsidizes 

the purchase of certain health insurance plans through an Exchange. Under the provision, an eligible 

individual enrolls in a plan offered through an Exchange and reports his or her income to the exchange. 

Based on the information provided to the Exchange, the individual receives a premium assistance credit 

based on income, and IRS pays the premium assistance credit amount directly to the insurance plan in 

which the individual is enrolled. The individual then pays to the plan in which he or she is enrolled the dollar 

difference between the premium assistance credit amount and the total premium charged for the plan. For 

employed individuals who purchase health insurance through an Exchange, the premium payments are 

made through payroll deductions. 

The premium assistance credit will be available for individuals and families with incomes up to 400% of the 

federal poverty level ($43,320 for an individual or $88,200 for a family of four, using 2009 poverty level 

figures) that are not eligible for Medicaid, employer sponsored insurance, or other acceptable coverage. 

The credits will be available on a sliding scale basis. The amount of the credit will be based on the 

percentage of income the cost of premiums represents, rising from 2% of income for those at 100% of the 

federal poverty level for the family size involved to 9.5% of income for those at 400% of the federal poverty 

level for the family size involved. 

I hope this information is helpful. If you would like more details about these provisions or any other aspect of 

the new law, please do not hesitate to call. 

Very truly yours, 

Gould, Stinson & Gray, PC 


